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Cigna Healthcare Contract 

 
 
PURPOSE:  
Renew the contract between Cigna Healthcare and the of City of High Point for city employees healthcare 
coverage during new plan year of January 1, 2016 to December 31, 2016. 
 
BACKGROUND:   
Thc City of High Point offers healthcare coverage to it’s employees that include medical, dental and vision care 
products.  At the City Manager’s briefing on Monday, September 21, 2015, the Director of Human Resources, 
Angela Kirkwood, requested approval from City Council to remain fully insured with Cigna, due to our great 
claims experience, and split the 4.91% premium increase between city and employees, and plan to transition to 
self-funded plan in 2018 after we have increased our reserves.  City  Council agreed to both of these 
recommendations, stating city will absorb 3.0% of plan increase, and the remaining 1.91% cost would be 
absorbed by city employees. 
 
BUDGET IMPACT:  
Cigna Healthcare will cost the city an additional 4.91%  in the new 2016 plan year.  The new contract overall 
costs are $13,875,000.00. 
 
RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED: 
Council is requested to authorize the City Manager to execute a 12 month contract with Cigna Healthcare for 
the continuation of healthcare coverage for city employees in the new plan year January 1, 2016 to December 
31, 2016, and to authorize the City Manager to execute all other related contractual documents  in the new plan 
year.   
 
















